
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

IEX / Vessel calling INKAT Instead of INMAA 

 

If you are shipping with our South East India - Europe Express (IEX), here's the latest update 

for your cargo planning. From December 4th 2023, there is a change in the port calls for Import 
and Exports to/from India. The new rotation will include a direct port call in Kattupalli (INKAT). 

 
 

Please note “INMAA” call has been removed & “INKAT” is added starting from below voyages: 
 

Vessel Name 
Schedule 
Voyage 

Arrival 
Date 

PORT 
ADDED PORT DELETED 

DP 
Import 

DP 
Export 

YM FOUNTAIN 170E/W 04/12/2023 INKAT INMAA 618502 618503 

AL MANAMAH 2344E/W 11/12/2023 INKAT INMAA 618507 618508 

XIN LIAN YUN 
GANG 102E/W 18/12/2023 INKAT INMAA 619789 619790 

SEASPAN 
HAMBURG 2346E/W 25/12/2023 INKAT INMAA 619791 619792 

CHENNAI 
EXPRESS 2347E/W 01/01/2024 INKAT INMAA 619793 619794 

BUXCOAST 214E/W 08/01/2024 INKAT INMAA 619795 619796 

JAZAN 2349E/W 15/01/2024 INKAT INMAA 621772 621773 

   
 

 
You will receive a revised booking confirmation from our system very shortly. Please make 
sure that your documentation is adjusted accordingly. If you should require additional 
information, please contact our customer service team at your location who will be happy 
to guide you based on your individual situation.  
  
 
Should you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to us and we will be happy to 
assist.  
 
 
 
Best Regards, 
Hapag Lloyd (India) 
 
 

https://www.hapag-lloyd.com/en/services-information.html

